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The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

10% LMD in 5% Dextrose Injection (Dextran 40 in Dextrose Injection, USP) 

NDC 
Lot 

Number 

Expiration 

Date 
Strength Configuration/Count 

0409-7418-13 (Unit of 
Use) 

0409-7418-03 (Unit of 
Sale) 

87-095-JT 1MAR2020 10 g /100 mL 

500 mL single-dose 

flexible containers; 12 
overwrapped individual 
containers per case 

Hospira, Inc., a Pfizer company, is recalling the above lot of 10% LMD in 5% Dextrose Injection 
(Low Molecular Weight Dextran for Intravenous Administration [Dextran 40 in Dextrose 
Injection, USP]), to the hospital level, due to a manufacturing molding process defect resulting 
in variations on the additive port surface, which may lead to potential product leakage. The 
product was shipped product between September 2018 and July 2019. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


